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Energy Networks Australia – Response to Security of Critical Infrastructure 
Bill 2017 

Dear Committee Secretary, 

Thank you for the opportunity for Energy Networks Australia to make a submission to 
the Parliamentary Joint Committee on Intelligence and Security regarding the Security 
of Critical Infrastructure Bill 2017. 

Energy Networks Australia is the national industry association representing the 
businesses operating Australia’s electricity transmission and distribution, and gas 
distribution networks. Member businesses provide energy to virtually every household 
and business in Australia. 

Many network service providers are owned wholly or partly by foreign entities. 
Foreign investment in Australian energy networks delivers valuable benefits for 
Australia’s economy and community, in supporting economic growth, creating 
employment opportunities, and supporting Australia’s competitiveness in global 
markets. 

Energy Networks Australia recognises that security and resilience of critical 
infrastructure is necessary to support Australia’s society, economy and future 
prosperity. As such, we understand that the intent of the Bill is to strengthen the 
Government’s capacity to manage the national security risks of espionage, sabotage 
and coercion arising from foreign involvement in Australia’s critical infrastructure, 
whilst minimising the regulatory impact on asset owners. 

Energy Networks Australia appreciates the practical measures outlined in the Bill, 
including the expectations for the critical infrastructure register and the Ministerial 
‘last resort’ power. Due consideration to ‘the costs that would be likely to be incurred 
by the entity in complying with the direction’ is particularly welcome, given the 
already significant regulatory reporting which energy network service providers 
undertake. 
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